Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 9th November 2009 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, James Clarke, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall

1.
Apologies - None


Not present – Cllr Hughes

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 8. 

ii)
RESOLVED The Chairman signed as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on the 14th September 2009.  

3.
Public Speaking Time

Sheena Parker thanked the Parish Council for cutting the field hedge and noted that the traffic was a lot better during the bonfire event.


Dr Nuttall mentioned that the bus timetable on the Parish website is incorrect.  Cllr Maughan will update as an old version is currently displayed.  Dr Nuttall stated that on the whole most people are happy with the new bus service.  The busses are fairly regular with cheaper fares.

The Parish Council welcomed Samantha and Lloyd as the new owners of Chapel Stores.  Samantha attended the meeting and said that their aim is to be convenient for the community and to provide services that the community want. The Parish Council would be happy to help in anyway we can once they are settled into their new home.

PC Sharron Beverley read to the meeting the most recent beat report for the Parish.  

Sharron’s colleagues praised the bonfire event stating there were no reported incidents during the evening and the stewards did an excellent job.

4.
Jamie Barron – Senior Traffic Engineer – Cheshire West & Chester Council

Mr Barron attended the meeting to discuss the proposed footway extension for Pulford Lane, Dodleston, from Coppelia to Moat Barn.  The scheme was originally requested 3 or 4 years ago.  Highways funding is currently available for the project.  Unfortunately no members of the public from the area were present at the meeting.  Mr Barron will ensure residents in the area are wrote to and asked for comments.

Mr Barron brought recent speed initiative readings to the meeting, the average speed through Lower Kinnerton is an unsatisfactory 40mph, there is a possibility of an interactive sign being installed in the near future.  

Mr Barron agreed to investigate the following outstanding issues: Lache Lane lay-by, school flashing lights and the possibility of feed from streetlights for Christmas tree lights.

The possibility of a ‘no through road’ sign being installed at the edge of Penfold Way was discussed Cllr Maughan to contact highways and pursue.

5.
Parish issues and update on outstanding issues

i) Parish newsletter – the next edition of the newsletter will be distributed early December.  
RESOLVED The Parish newsletter will be extended to 12 pages at an additional cost of £160 per issue, this will be reviewed after 3 editions.  

Cllr Tilston proposed, Julie Vine seconded.  All voted in favour with Cllr Clarke abstaining.
ii) Car park gate repair & car park surface – The car park surface has been improved.  The car park gate is still not repaired despite Cllr Maughan and S Hassall contacting companies on several ocassions.  Cllr Buchanan agreed to contact Peter Dickson and Andy Noon for their assistance. 

iii) Christmas trees – we are still hoping to have 3 Christmas trees with lights this year.

iv) Speeding initiatives within the Parish – see item 4

v) Bench repair / development of phone box area – Thank you to Steve Bowle for repairing the bench.  Paul Buchanan to obtain a quote from his contact for the development of the phone box area.  Cllr Buchanan to liaise with S Hassall.

vi) Lower Kinnerton bench – It is hoped the bench will be installed by the end of the week.

vii) Lower Kinnerton drains / Balderton Brook – The Environment Agency has been able to trim-up all the vegetation alongside the drain, desilt the drain to a gradient along the full 425m length from the Welsh Water outfall to the drains confluence with New Moor Drain. They are currently erecting stock-proof fencing along certain sections of the drain and hope to be finished before the end of next week.  The section of drain will be included in their routine maintenance schedule from now on.
6.
Field Update

i) Cllr Dix to provide options available for repayment of the field loan.

We are still waiting for Gleaves to agree that the value of the field has not increased, our solicitors have written to them at least 6 times over a 12-month period.  

The 2-year loan period is up in March 2010.  All agreed that we should keep the field and pursue funding options.  At the moment these include the Public Works Loan Board or a mortgage on the open market.  Increasing the precept is also an option for repaying the loan.  Grants will also be investigated.  All councillors agreed Cllr Dix would pursue payment options.

ii) Netting and hedging for boundary fence – Cllr Buchanan to action.

7.
Bonfire and Firework Event

The event was a fantastic success; we have received many compliments from residents and people who travelled to the event.  The Parish Council would like to thank everyone involved for all their hard work; the event would not have been so successful without them.  At this early stage the profit is expected to have reached £2000 with between 2100 and 2200 people attending.  Once again the proceeds will be available for community use.

The Parish Council would like to thank the DVF for the use of the field for parking during the event.

8.
Planning Applications (see attached)

The application received this week relating to Moat Farm, Wrexham Road was discussed.  Cllr Buchanan to write to the planning board.

9.
Finance 
i) To approve income and expenditure since the last meeting 

RESOLVED – All income and expenditure since the last meeting was agreed as per the summary attached to the agenda.

ii) Banking and the banking of Firework Event income

RESOLVED The Parish Council agreed that the current bank account with Yorkshire Bank should be closed.  A new current and savings account will be opened with Alliance and Leicester; this will enable us to bank through the Village Post Office and will be more accessible than the current arrangements.  All agreed that the funds from the firework event should be banked into the new Alliance & Leicester Account.  S Hassall to pursue as soon as possible.

10.
Correspondence

Email from June Bagot – Homewatch Coordinator regarding glass on the DVF field.  The concerns have been passed to the DVF.

11.
Dates of meetings for 2010


11th January, 8th  March , 10th May, 12th July, 13th September, 8th November







